
SPELLBROOK CHURCH OF ENGLAND PRIMARY SCHOOL 

LEARN TOGETHER - ENJOY TOGETHER - SUCCEED TOGETHER 

NEWSLETTER 19th MARCH 2021 

VALUE: FORGIVENESS 

“Just as the Lord has forgiven you, so you must also forgive others.” Colossians 3:13 
“Forgiveness says you are given another chance to make a new beginning.” 

Archbishop Desmond Tutu 
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FROM THE HEADTEACHER 

This week has been a busy one with business as 
usual being the main theme. The children have had 
to endure quite a lot of assessment tasks, so we have 
balanced that out with active and practical activities. 

 
Sapphire Class have been 
using masks in their 
English. 

 
Ruby class have been 
doing maths outside. 
 
 Teachers try to fit in either the daily mile or another 
physical session each day on top of break times. 
 
I am not sure if this is the cause or if it is that some 
children have not got back into routines yet, but 
there are a lot of very tired children around school 
and lots of yawning.  There are some tired adults too, 
so it may just be the end of term catching up with us 
or it may be as someone children report that they are 
staying up later than is good for them.  Please could 
you help to see that the children all have enough 
sleep each night during our final week. Tired 

 When planning the return to school for the final three 
weeks of this term we tried to get a balance of 
motivational learning (science week), assessment work 
but also some creative learning.  We know that some 
families were able to include artistic and creative 
activities during lockdown but others found it difficult 
to have the required equipment and resources. 
 
We therefore decided to combine a creative focus with 
showing our appreciation for all that you, as parents, 
did during lockdown and to encourage the children to 
say thank you.  Each teacher has chosen an activity to 
enable the children to say thank you. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 Ruby class made salt dough ornaments.  
 Sapphire class made bunches of flowers. 
 Emerald class made origami Home School Hero 

trophies. 
 Diamond class made word art pictures. 
 



children struggle to do their best and are also more 
likely struggle emotionally too. 
 
School Development Plan 
We have been putting together the format for the 
report to parents that we are intending to produce 
and send out to parents later on in April.  We would 
usually do this during the Spring Term but felt it was 
important to wait until the children had returned 
and we could carry out some updated assessments. 

We hope you enjoy these and take with them our 
renewed appreciation for your hard work and 
resilience. 
 
Have a lovely weekend. 
 
Jeremy Fisher 
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MESSAGE FROM GREAT ST MARY’S CHURCH 

Fr Simon writes: 
 
As we move towards the end of Lent, we’re beginning, at 
Great St Mary’s, to turn our attention towards the events of 
Holy Week - including Jesus’ crucifixion - and towards Easter 
and Jesus’ rising to new life.   
 
So this Sunday, we’re going to be reflecting on a passage 
from St John’s gospel which reads: ‘Unless a kernel of wheat 
falls to the ground and dies, it remains only a single seed; but 
if it dies, it produces many seeds.’ [John 12:24] 
 
It reminds us that the prospect of new life, growth, 
flourishing, and happiness often come out of times of 
apparent failure, just as spring blossoms out of the death of 
winter.   
 
Whether it’s our work or health, relationships or friendships, hopes or dreams - in their sad falling apart 
can often come times of new joy.  It’s something I’m looking forward to reflecting more about with the 
pupils this coming Monday when I join the school for a special Easter collective worship at the 
beginning of their final week of the school term. 

 
Fr Simon 
 
 



STARS OF THE WEEK  TTRS 

YR – Martha for excellent concentration in lessons 
and challenge sheets. 
 
Y1 – Tristan for excellent participation and effort in 
lessons. 
 
Y2 – Hudson for creative and beautifully presented 
writing. 
 
Y3 – Honey for trying exceptionally hard in her 
Maths lessons this week. 
 
Y4 – Ava E for working really hard this week with 
her writing and making fantastic word choices. 
 
Y5 – Kimora-Lee for excellent use of number facts 
in Maths. 
 
Y6 – Rocco S for superb whole class reading and 
excellent vocabulary choices in English. 
 

 TTRS Leaderboard 

1. Ranjeet 
2. Alfie D 
3. Joseph 
4. Jasper 
5. Sam 

 
Highest earners from each year group 
 
Y6 Alfie C 
Y5 Joseph 
Y4 Alfie D 
Y3 Finley M 
Y2 Lorcan 
Y1 Flora 
 

BIRTHDAYS THIS WEEK  PE DAYS 

 

Year 2 
Freddy 
Percy 

 

  Ruby Class –  Tuesday & Thursday 
Sapphire Class – Tuesday & Friday 
Emerald Class –  Wednesday & Friday 
Diamond Class –  Monday & Wednesday 
 
Please wear PE Kit to school on these days to avoid 
the need to change.  

 
 

NEXT WEEKS MENU  DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
 

Day Menu 

Monday  Beef Burger in a Bun (Red) 

 Cheese Roll (Green) 

Tuesday  Chicken Fillet and Rice (Red) 

 Cheese Roll (Green) 

Wednesday  Roast Beef (Red) 

 Cheese Roll (Green) 

Thursday  Chicken Pie (Red) 

 Cheese Roll (Green) 

Friday  Cheese & Tomato Pizza (Red) 

 Cheese Roll (Green) 
 

 
 

Date Event 

22/03/21 Easter Service 

23/03/21 Bag 2 School 

25/03/21 Easter Egg Hunt 

26/03/21 Last Day of Term. Finish @ 1.30 (Rec 
– Y2) & 1.40 pm (Y3 to Y6). 

29/03/21 
– 
09/04/21 

Easter Break 

12/04/21 First Day Back 

31/05/21 
– 
04/06/21 

May Half Term 

07/06/21 Occasional Day 

08/06/21 First Day Back 

22/07/21 Last Day of Term 
 

 

Contact: admin@spellbrook.herts.sch.uk 

Website: www.spellbrook.herts.sch.uk  



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 



 



  



 


